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This month I have decided to devote this 
letter to the unfortunate problems facing 
the Cranleigh School 

It was about a month ago that Isla Patter-
son informed me that Cranleigh might be 
looking for some help in organising their 
Annual Art Exhibition, which has been a 
feature of the ASOC Calendar for a num-
ber of years. 

Dare I venture to say that for some years 
Cranleigh has been “ASOC’s charity.” Not 
only have we provided small prizes for the 
kids’ exhibits at their event, but we have 
acted as judges, and in some cases men-
tors in helping the Cranleigh Parents and 
Teachers Association operate the 
Cranleigh Art Show, that has obligingly 
followed our Spring Exhibition at the Albert 
Hall. Many a painting that did not sell at the 
Albert Hall was faithfully transferred to 
Cranleigh in the hope of a sale, but more 
importantly to boost the art display at the 
school. If it were not for stalwarts like Isla 
Patterson, Ann Gould, and Bev Gaykema 
(at least in my time) none of this would 
have happened. 

As many of you know, Cranleigh has 
steadfastly stored our display screens at 
the school premises during the down times 
between our own shows, and we have 
been only too happy to permit the use of 
those screens at the Cranleigh Art Show. 

I was aghast when I learned at the end of 
May that the Cranleigh Capital Chemist Art 
Show was not to be held in 2016, and that 
it’s future remains undetermined. Cranleigh 
noted that they did not have capacity within 
their parent community to undertake such a 
significant event. They then set about 
exploring options with the hope that the Art 
Show will be reworked in 2017. 

In the interim, we agreed to assist the 
school with their annual Raffle, with sales 
at our Spring Exhibition, and in turn they 
agreed to man a sales table for that pur-
pose. For our part we have donated the 
first painting, one presented to ASOC as a 
gift by David Hatton. What I am seeking 
from ASOC Members now are a couple of 
other paintings we can add to that Raffle to 

make it more complete. Please contact me 
as soon as you can after reading this plea. 

Cranleigh is also planning a series of 
“Community Lunches” as another one of 
their charitable events and I very loosely 
indicated that I felt sure they would find 
willing participation from our membership 
for such events, details of which I will an-
nounce in future e-mail UPDATES. 

Then my head started spinning and I stum-
bled across an article in the Chronicle 
about the City of Canberra Chief Executive 
providing access to a small grant pool to 
“put the heart back into Civic”, I recalled 
the “history of ASOC” having successful 
Christmas sales of member’s art. But here 
is the twist – what about including 
Cranleigh School Art for sale at such a 
venue (yet to be determined).  

The Headmistress at Cranleigh, Sue 
Roche, is supportive of such a proposal 
provided we give their classes enough time 
to produce the goods. In the interim I in-
tend to put in a bid to the “Chief Executive” 
with a view to obtaining support for a suit-
able venue, preferably a downtown space 
in a currently unused commercial premise, 
or the renting of a reasonably sized lock-
able trailer or even a yurt. The proposed 
grant would cover these costs, and hope-
fully more. 

You may all think of me as “mad”, but I 
hate to see us give up on the Cranleigh 
cause when there is the glimmer of hope 
that “Canberra City Exec” may indulge. At 
least we can see – “test the water” – after 
all, it is only an application letter that has 
be sent in the first instance. If you have got 
any ideas about how we might go about 
running such a Christmas Sale, should the 
bid come off, I would dearly love to hear 
from you. 

In the longer–term I would like to think that 
someone in ASOC might be able to help 
with the apparent lack of capacity within 
the Cranleigh parent community to under-
take the Cranleigh Art Show for 2017. 
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MAKE A DONATION TO THE “ASOC ARTISTS’ DEVELOPMENT FUND”! 
 
The following is written with considerable sincerity since it is becoming more and more difficult to obtain 
Sponsorship support from companies working in the art sector. We have some support*, but we need 
that extra boost to be able to furnish all the prizes at the Spring Exhibition and beyond. 
 
IT’S TAX TIME FOLKS – GET A TAX BENEFIT BY SUPPORTING YOUR SOCIETY AND 
ENCOURAGE YOUR FRIENDS AND ASSOCIATES TO BECOME INVOLVED.  If everyone pitched in 
about $5.00 it would provide a funding pool of well over $1000 
 
The Funds received are invested in the provision of affordable development opportunities for 
OUR artists through providing: 
 
• Rewards for member’s achievements at exhibitions, notably Prizes at the upcoming Spring Exhibi-

tion; 

• Regular expert-led workshops across all media – for example we have invited the distinguished 
John Lovett to come in October; 

• Art training courses - the annual Summer Art Experience – a one week intensive series including as 
many 14 independent tutors in January 2017; and 

• Opportunities for artists participating in the above to exhibit and sell their completed work.. 

 
The Artists Development Fund enables ASOC to subsidise all the above activities without jeopardis-
ing the financial health of the organisation. Get your friends involved! 
 
All donations of $2.00 or more are tax deductible.  
Donations may be made by cash, cheque, credit card or electronic funds transfer to Artists Society of 
Canberra Inc, BSB 805 022 Account Number 0359 7908; in person at an ASOC event; or by post to:  
 

Artists Development Fund 
PO Box 3629 
Manuka Post Office,  ACT  2603 

 
Make sure you include your return address because all donations will be receipted for tax pur-
poses. 
 

Some of our current ongoing sponsors are:  

Ted’s Camera, Canberra Exhibition Centre, Framing Pieces, Canberra Art Works,  
National Gallery, Portrait Gallery, AGNSW Society, Megalo, Universal Express  

M16, ASOC and the Kingston Arts Precinct 
 

artsACT held an update meeting the other day on the proposed Kingston Arts Precinct (KAP) 
development. The organisations directly involved were M16 Artspace, Canberra Glassworks, 
Canberra Potters Society, CCAS, ArtSound FM, Photo Access, and CraftACT. ASOC's rep-
resentation is as part of M16 and to this effect we have submitted proposals for space in the 
“Functional Brief” that was called for about a month ago. artsACT has suggested that there 
may still be scope to change the overall KAP design as the functional brief is developed  
between the selected developer and the organisations involved. 
 
Following due processes for initial tenderers and now developers, which started in 2015, it is 
expected that the KAP building housing the arts organisations will be completed in three to 
four years and that organisations might be able to move in by the fourth year. The developer 
will be contracted for the development of the whole site and will be required to cause mini- 
mal impact on existing tenants, e.g. the Glassworks, and to maintain existing car parking 
capacity. We are told that the Government really wants the KAP to work and they “wanted  
all organisations relocating to the KAP to be flourishing in a decade”.  
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Wednesday 21 September to Sunday 25 September, 

The Albert Hall, Commonwealth Avenue, 10.00 am to 5.00 pm Daily 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

• Tuesday 20 September  

(Pick up the screens and set up the Albert Hall, deliver your artwork, hanging)  

• Wednesday 21 September 

Exhibition open for preview, sales and preparation for official opening and  
presentation of prizes in the evening  

• Thursday 22 to Sunday 25th September  

Exhibition open 

• Monday 26th September  

Collect your unsold works. Remove the screens/equipment and help clean the hall. 
 

The Annual Member’s Exhibition features over 300 artworks which are judged by an inde-
pendent expert panel with awards given to the best in nine media categories and separately 
at least nine awards given to best in type (abstracts, still life, landscape, figure, flora and 
fauna, miniature, “in an 18th Century Master’s style”, and in 2016 for the first time, digital art 
plus sculpture, and if warranted, a student encouragement award). 

“It is always a joy to record “first time” prize winners” 

Spring 2016 will also include two professional “Feature Artists” – Peter Griffen (Sydney) and 
Jo Hollier (ACT), who will display some of their art works, and demonstrate their craft through 
art demonstrations at selected times in the Hall (to be posted) over four days of the event.. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Members are encouraged to access the newsletter through the website  
as each download saves ASOC $1.00 in postage. 

 
SPRING EXHIBITION:   A NOTE ON “IN THE STYLE OF AN 18th CENTURY MASTER” 
 
The 18th Century embraces the years 1700 to 1800, which some art historians call the “Rococo 
Period” driven by the French and Italian Schools. The Artists that gained fame and fortune (and 
hence Masters) in that Century were notably Canaletto, Beletto, Watteau, Boucher, Fragonard, 
Hogarth, Gainsborough, Reynolds, Ramsey and Blake, to name a few. Many other artists were 
born in the 18th Century but their fame and fortune accrued in the 19th Century, notably many 
identified by the next and overlapping period of painting, “the Neoclassical”. SO – don’t get 
carried away by Birth date, it is Recognition in that Century that qualifies the artists.   
 
For more details see arthistoryresources.net which has a section called 18th-Century Art.  
Another reference is: nga.gov (the National Gallery, Washington). it is easier to see if  
approached by searching for "18th Century Artist" first and then follow in to the nga site on 
French and Italian - well illustrated. 
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Wednesday January 4 to Sunday January 8, 2017.  Select from 14 internationally 
acclaimed tutors who will each present 5 days of tutorials in the air-conditioned sur-
rounds of the Canberra College on Launceston Street, Phillip.  
 
We have a stellar line-up of tutors (in alphabetical order):  
 
Name Topic/Medium 

 
Pauline Adair Life Drawing/Painting 
Kate Belton Encaustics 
Lyn Butchart Watercolour/Mixed Media, Comtemporary 
Tracey Creighton Acrylics – Abstract Expressionism 
Lyn Diefenbach The WOW Factor in Florals and Portraits in Oils 
Chan Dissanayake Watercolour - Atmosphere 
Angus Fisher Etching and Printing 
Peter Griffen Acrylics – Abstraction, Still Life  and the Figure 
Penelope Gilbert-Ng Charcoal and Pastel Portraits 
Paul Magoscy Wildlife extraordinaire 
Leonie Norton Plants, Pollinators and Birds 
Ambrose Reisch  Acrylics – Contemporary – A protégé of Denis Clarke 
Ken Tucker Acrylics – Larger Scale Works from reality to abstract 
John Wilson MASTERCLASS - Australian Landscapes in Oils              
 
The Workshops are designed as 5-day events, but in some cases there may be op-
portunities for participants to use a three-day, followed by a separate weekend two 
day event. Preference will be given to participants taking on a 5-day enrolment in the 
first instance. 
 
A detailed “Brochure” is in the Press – Out Soon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASOC Studio OPEN DAY  -  Paintings for Sale 
 

Saturday 6 August 2016 from 12 noon to 4.00 pm 
 
Members are encouraged to participate in the M16 Open Day celebrations, which this year 
are independent of the Griffith and Narrabundah Community activities. 
 
Bring in some examples of your completed art works, for sale. The MC is setting up a display 
of art works hung on the main walls in the studio, on easels in the studio and in the corridor. 
Paintings on display inside and outside the studio will be for sale. 
 
Encourage friends to come and see what we do as individual artists in ASOC’s Studio D at the 
M16 Artspace.  
 
We encourage Painting Demonstrations.  Any volunteers to demonstrate their skills, sell the 
works of their own and others.  AND 
 
Finally - volunteers to fry-up the sausages, butter bread, etc, would be a real asset. 
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David Lake  -  “Light and the Landscape” 

 
Oils or Acrylics 

Saturday 16  
& Sunday 17 July 

ASOC 
Studio D, 
M16 Artspace 
Griffith 

10.00am – 4.00pm  
Both days 

Ilona Lasmanis  -  “Mood Magic – Every Picture tells a Story” 

Water-based 
media 

ONE DAY  
Saturday 6 August 

CAW Studio 
M16 Artspace 
Griffith 

10.00am – 4.00pm 

John Lovett,  Master Watercolourist 

 
Watercolour 

THREE DAY 
Friday 28 to Sunday 30 
October 

 

Chan Dissnayake 

 
Watercolour 

Details available later 
 

Advanced Module 4 in Watercolour  
in the series ASOC-artStart 

NOTE 1: The Workshops are being run in collaboration with Canberra Art Workshop (CAW). 

NOTE 2: The “Workshop” forecast featuring Tricia Wheatstone has been converted into a Member’s 
Sunday Demonstration at our Member’s Meeting on Sunday 26th June 2016 – topic “A Landscape 
in Charcoal”. 

 
 
 
 
 

GINNINDERRA SCHOOLHOUSE ART EXHIBITIONS FOR 2016 

Organised by Isla Patterson and including mostly artists who are members of ASOC 

June     Jenny Mc Ewen 
July     Jenny Mc Ewen 
August     Pastel Explorers Workgroup (see below) 
September    Nell Anderson 
October    Eva Henry, Isla Patterson & Stuart Marshall 
November    Annette Barker & Arlene  Williams 
December    All artists together. 

  

Opening Hours 
Thursday & Friday   10.00am to 4.00pm  
Saturday & Sunday    8.30am to 4.30pm 

Details available later 
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MONDAY  
Pastel Explorers  
9.30 am - 1:30 pm  
Convenor:  Marie Betts : 
mmcbetts@optusnet.com.au   
 

WEDNESDAY  
Ways with Watercolour  
10.00 am - 1.00 pm  
Convenor:  Graham Skyring  
gwskyring@grapevine.net.au  or 
62411036 

THURSDAY 
Flora and Fauna  
1:00 pm – 4.00 pm 
Part-time Convenor:  Gillian Bellas 
�������������	
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or 6288 5041 

MONDAY  
Experimental Expression   
1.30 pm - 5.30 pm  
Convenor:  Sue Cook : 
susicook@tpg.com.au  
or 0413 297 834  

WEDNESDAY 
Drawing Creatively 
1.30pm-4.30pm 
Convenor:  Tim Hardy 
timahardy@hotmail.com 
or 6258 7178 

THURSDAY 
Night Owls   
6.30 pm - 9.00 pm  
Convenor:  Alan Jones , 
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or 6282 5085 

TUESDAY 
Portrait & Life Drawing  
10.00 am -1.00 pm  
Convenor:  Jim Tweddle  
jhtweddle@hotmail.com   
or 6247 7769�

WEDNESDAY 
Drawing Together 
5.00pm-8.00pm 
Convenor:  Selena Smith 
sidanddave@optusnet.com.au   

 

FRIDAY 
ASOC Contemporary   
(no vacancies)  
10:00 am – 4.00 pm  
Convenor:  Lynn Nicholas  
nichonline@bigpond.com   
or 0423 626 162 

 TUESDAY 
Fun with Printmaking  
(no vacancies at present) 
1.30 pm - 4.30 pm  
Convenor:   Simone Doherty :  
simonemdoherty@gmail.com  

THURSDAY  
All Comers  
9.30 am - 12.30 pm  
Convenor:  Libby Schick 
schickelizabeth@hotmail.com  
or 0403 681 910 

SATURDAY  
Saturday Sessions 
1:30 pm - 4:30 pm  
Convenor:  Annie Florence   
 annieflorence2@gmail.com  
 

 
 

DRAWING CREATIVELY 

This term our group has been developing 
the ability to ‘see the landscape’, and to 
use preliminary sketches to work on devel-
oping drawings. We have had two 
successful plein air sessions, with the first 
session creating gestural, tonal and spatial 

sketches. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Working with these in the studio led to a productive time ex-
tending the range and quality of our mark making.  This 
included examining the expressive marks of van Gogh in his 
ink drawings. Many in the group then made and used reed 
pens, which van Gogh used extensively. The second plein air 
session gave us the opportunity to utilise these studio 
sessions to work more creatively in the landscape.      
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John McKenna 

Beth making a reed pen 

Drawing plein air  Drawing plein air  

 












